
CHESS NOTES   09.02.17   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincolnshire’s team in the Under 120 grade competition 
played their third match of this season’s Midland Counties 
qualifying competition when they played Worcestershire at 
the neutral venue of Sharnford Evergreen Hall in 
Leicestershire. A loss to Nottinghamshire and win against 
Warwickshire put Lincolnshire mid table in the 5 county 
group and a good result was needed as only the top 3 go 
forward to the national stages. 
 
On board 7 Robert Stokes from Scunthorpe, who captains the 
Scunthorpe B team in the Lincolnshire League and also runs 
the Scunthorpe and District chess league, was paired as 
white against Kevan Ward from the Mercia club in Dudley who 
took up a defensive stance from the start 1. d4 d6 2. c4 b6 
3. Nc3 Bb7 4. e4 c6 allowing Robert to dominate the centre 
5. Nf3 h6 6. Bd3 e6 7. 0-0 d5 and black tries to compete 8. 
cxd5 cxd5 9. e5 Ba6 but finds himself restricted by 
Robert’s pawn on e5 (see diagram). 
 
Rather than exchanging bishops Robert played 10. Qa4+ Qd7 
11. Nb5 Kd8 12. Rd1 Bc8 the third move by the bishop back 
to its starting point 13. Nc3 Bb7 move number 4 14. Qxd7+ 
Kxd7 15. Be3 Ba6 16. Rac1 Bxd3 17. Rxd3 a6 and the bishop 
makes its 6th and final move 18. Na4 Kd8 leaving the pawn en 
prise 19. Nxb6 Ra7 20. Rc8+ Ke7 21. Rxb8 and Robert, now a 
pawn and piece up, went on to win a few moves later. 
 
Wins also for Richard Coats from Spalding and Andrew Watson 
from Horncastle plus draws for Graeme Rae, Paul Fischer and 
Mark Newstead was not enough as Worcestershire won by 7½ to 
4½. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 


